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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Friday 10th May 
Mothers/Special Friends Day 

2pm Afternoon Tea 
2.30pm Liturgy in Family 

Groups 
 

Friday 17th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 1JS 

 

Wed 22nd-Fri 24th May 
Year 6 Camp 

 

Friday 24th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLH 

 

Friday 31st May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 7th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5MM 
 

Monday 10th June 
King’s Birthday Holiday 

 

Friday 14th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4ML 
 

Friday 21st June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3JW 
 

Friday 28th June 
Assembly led by FMM 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Mon 15th & Tues 16th July 
Student Free Days 

 

Friday 19th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 26th July 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2CK 

 

 
Friday 2nd August 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
1EM 

 

Friday 16th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 

Parenting is a challenging task, isn’t it? Our children don’t come with an instruction book 
and as parents we have to learn as we go. Anyone paying attention to the media over the 
last few weeks will know that there are many opinions flying around about how best to 
parent our young children today. 
 

I was thinking about this as I heard the gospel reading on Sunday. Saint John’s account of the 
teachings of Jesus told us that God is Love. He also wrote that we are called to love each 
other so as to remain in God’s love for all eternity. It left me wondering about how we show 
love to our children in a way that teaches them to accept and respect others. 
 

We know that as parents we can’t always give in to our children’s demands. We know that 
love doesn’t mean blindly accepting inappropriate behaviour. Love might mean guidance 
when we need it, or a quiet word when our children are heading down the wrong path. If 
love is acceptance then guidance might also play a part. Growing in love, as the gospel tells 
us is to bear the fruit that will last. Perhaps that might be my goal as a parent today. 
 

Let’s all continue to nurture our families in love. Be mindful of what you hear or read in the 
media. Let’s learn from it but not be distracted into thinking that it’s all too hard. In the 
words of Saint John the gospel writer; “My commandment is this: Love each other as I have 
loved you”. 
 

God bless, 
 

 
 

 
Mark Hogbin 
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Term 2 Week 4 
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Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

A Prayer for Mothers 
Lord God, 

We lift up all mothers to You. 

 Grant them the strength to face the daily challenges with courage and the 

wisdom to guide their children towards a life of faith and service. 

Encourage them when they are weary and inspire them when they feel 

overwhelmed. 

Show them your love every day, as they show their love to us. 

Amen. 
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Friday 23rd August 
Book Week Parade 

2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 
 

Friday 30th August 
Fathers/Special Friends Day 

Liturgy 
 

Friday 6th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4BO 
 

Friday 13th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DW 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 20th & Thurs 21st Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

Hot Chocolates 
We had to cancel our planned launch of Hot Chocolates today due to illness in the team. 
This was unfortunate because the Hot Chocolates are a firm favourite as the cooler weather 
sets in. Hot Chocolates are also a great fundraiser for our school contributing towards our 
goal for a new play space this year. We would love to hear from any parents and friends who 
would be able to assist with Hot Chocolates on Mondays. If you can assist, please let 
our office team know and they will pass on your details. Hopefully we will be back on track 
next week! 
 
Pick up & Drop off Procedures 
Please note that our school is open from 8.15am each morning and classes cease for the day 
at 3.15pm. We understand that traffic can be extremely busy at these times so we ask all 
drivers to be mindful of pedestrians. The children are great at obeying the traffic safety rules 
and we want to support them in their learning and keep everyone safe always. 
 
Mother’s Day & Special People Celebrations 
Please join us at 2.00pm on Friday as we celebrate the Mothers and Special People in our 
lives.  Afternoon tea in the Gym will be followed by liturgies in family groups with the 
children. 
 

Enrolments for 2025 Foundation for current families  
Enrolments for 2025 Foundation students close Thursday 23 May 2024 
  

The application process for 2025 Foundation (Prep) Enrolments for current St Francis 
Xavier families in one step:  Complete your enrolment by filling out the “City of Ballarat 
Expression of Interest for Enrolment” form found here.    
https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
  

You will be able to nominate St Francis Xavier as your first preference and nominate the child 
you are enrolling is a sibling. 
  

New Families to St Francis Xavier are also required to complete the “City of Ballarat 
Expression of Interest for Enrolment” online and attend an Open Day Tour by booking 
at https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-days/ 
  

Please note:  You are not required to complete a hard copy Enrolment Form.  If you have any 
questions please contact the school office. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday May 5, 2024       Sixth Sunday of Easter (Year B)       Gospel: John 15:11-17 
  

Jesus said to his disciples:  
My commandment is this: love one another, just as I love you. The greatest love a person can have for his friends is to 
give his life for them. And you are my friends if you do what I command you. I do not call you servants any longer, 
because servants do not know what their master is doing. Instead, I call you friends, because I have told you 
everything I heard from my Father. You did not choose me; I chose you and appointed you to go and bear much fruit, 
the kind of fruit that endures. And so the Father will give you whatever you ask of him in my name. This, then, is what 
I command you: love one another.” (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
  

Gospel reflection: Who are your friends?  What do you like about your friends? Friends can make us happy and laugh. 
They help us when we find things difficult. They are kind and share with us.  
  

Jesus says he chose us all to be his friends, and we should love others in the same way as he loves us. He says that we 
should all do as much as we can to help our friends, and that if we follow his teaching, we will be friends of Jesus. 
 
Our Challenge:  How will you show Jesus’s love and be a good friend this week? (Adapted from CAFOD website) 

     

 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-days/
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Mother's Day originated from humble beginnings in 
1908 as a simple tradition to honour all mothers, 
living and deceased. However, it did not take long 
for florists, confectioners and card companies to 
jump onboard and commercialise the day, much to 
the disappointment of its founder, Ann Jarvis. 
 

Today, Mother's Day is an annual reminder to say 
thanks to our mum, or other motherly figure, who 
plays an important role in our lives. It is a day to 
express our gratitude and love towards the women 
who have dedicated their time, energy, and love to 
raise and support us. Whether it's a simple gesture 

like a card, a bunch of flowers, or a heartfelt message, Mother's Day is an opportunity to show our mothers how much 
we cherish and admire them. It's a time to reflect on the love, sacrifices, and unwavering support that our mothers 
provide unconditionally.  
 

Mothers will often put the needs of others above their own, so it is paramount to remind them to take care of 
themselves, especially when it comes to their mental health. Research has shown that women experience some 
mental health conditions more so than men and at much higher rates. There are many factors that can impact a 
woman's wellbeing physically and emotionally. Seeking effective treatment can enable her to engage more readily in 
everyday activities and fulfil the needs of her children and family. 
 

This Special Report highlights that Mother's Day is not only a celebration, but also a reminder of the vital role mothers 
play in the developmental growth of her children and the impact this has on shaping our society. 
 

Here is the link to your special report: 
https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/celebrating-mothers-day 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  

 
 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/celebrating-mothers-day
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Curriculum News 
 

Many thanks to all the families who were able to come 
to our 2024 Book Fair In the Garden - Catch the reading 
bug!  It was wonderfully supported and all the 
money raised will go back into our school library. Many 
thanks to Sue Shuttleworth for all her work in setting up and 
finalising the book fair for us.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
As part of our Book Fair we had a Guess the reading worms competition.   
 
Congratulations goes to Jed Hynes (5JW) who was the closest guess of 283. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Naplan has advised us that "Schools can expect to receive their final results, 
for all domains, from June 2024." Once we have received them we will pass 
them onto families.  

 
 

 
 
            Enjoy your week.                       
 
                              

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement 
 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

In the countdown to Easter, the school holidays and the ANZAC Day 4 day break, every parent I chatted with was 
gushing about the blissful prospect of having their little ones close, embracing those cosy mornings and time free from 
the lunchbox hustle and bustle! 
 
Like the pages of a diary, school days etch the habits that linger, so guide your child to dance in the daylight of a 
nourishing diet, setting the stage for a lifelong melody of wellness. Healthy fuel becomes the armour for your child’s 
journey, guarding their vitality and fortifying their focus, keeping them fearless and swift on the path ahead. With 
steadfast focus as their compass, children weave the threads of understanding into the tapestry of learning, each 
revelation a verse in the symphony of knowledge they compose. 
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As the sun rises, a hearty breakfast sets the stage for the day’s performance, yet in the dawn, navigating picky palates 
can sometimes feel like trying to catch a falling star in the morning sky. In the whirlwind of mornings at my door, 
there’s no room for leisurely breakfast delights like poached eggs on toast, as I'm caught up in the rush to chase the 
day's fleeting embrace. Stocking up on the essentials - wholegrain cereals, creamy milk, ripe fruit, velvety yoghurt, 
hearty baked beans, warm bread and savoury cheese - ensures a pantry full of delights for nourishing breakfasts or 
delightful snacks. 
 
Now enters the notorious lunchbox! In the rhythm of bustling families, seize the quiet of twilight to lay the 
groundwork - perhaps stow away some veggie remnants from dinner or pop some leftovers into a waiting container. 
Older children may choose to make their own lunch if they are given the correct support around what to include. 
 
Even though it is all the rage at the moment, please remember that lunchboxes do not need to be ‘Instagram worthy’ 
- a sandwich or wrap, fruit and veggies and snacks as well as that very important water bottle is plenty. 
 
If you need any inspiration, there are lots of great resources available around Diet and Nutrition on SchoolTV.   

 

 
Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader 

 
  Sport/Physical Education News 

 
Cross Country 
We were proudly represented by 40 students at Monday's Eureka Division Cross Country event held at Fed Uni. On a 
testing course, all of the students ran right up to their best and all achieved fantastic results. Well done to the 
students on their efforts especially the way they supported and encouraged each other. Congratulations to the 11 
students that qualified for the Regional event in a few weeks. A big thank you to the families that came along to 
support all of the children. 
 
Sporting Schools - After School Sports Program 
This term we are providing 2 programs as part of the Sporting Schools initiative. 
The programs are Softball (Monday) and Basketball (Thursday).  
The students participating in the programs are: 
 
MONDAY - SOFTBALL - (MAY 6, 13, 20, 27, JUNE 3 & 17) 
Teddy Bannan, Harvey & Max Banwell, Greyson Broadbent, Jameson Campbell, James & Mitchell Cyples, Harriet 
Howard, Edward & Macie Lloyd, Emma & Harriet Locke, Audrey & Freddy Lynch, Cooper & Spencer Manning, Bailey & 
Devon McCartin, Arlo, Lola & Sonny Troon, Xavier Uljanic, Cruise & Jagger Van Langevelde 
 
 
THURSDAY - AFL - (MAY 9, 16, 23, 30, June 6 & 13) 
Damilare, Elizabeth & Mayo Baruwa, Odie Brooks, Mackenzie Donnelly, Isla Easton, Harper, Hazel & River Fedke, 
Xavier Foster, Edward Giblett, Audrey, Bonnie & Edie Giles, Harper Gull, James Hocking, Harry Logan, Xavier Morris, 
Indi & Lyla Nestor, Asher & Finn Sutcliffe, Edith & Vivienne Young. 
 

Term 2 Calendar: 

 Week 3 - Mon Apr 29th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni (selected students from Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 5 - Friday May 17th - Division AFL @ C.E. Brown Res Wendouree (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/
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 Week 6 - Friday May 24th - Division Soccer @ Morshead Park Redan (selected students from Yr 5/6)  

 Week 7 - Monday May 27th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool (qualifiers from Division XC) 

 Week 7 - Friday May 31st - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6  v STM @ SFX 

 Week 8 - Mon Jun 3rd/Tue 4th/Wed 5th - Golf Clinics (all students Yr 4/5/6) 

 Week 9 - Friday June 14th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 

 
Have an awesome week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator          
      
 

 
Parents’ & Friends’ News  

 
Price Increase on Stewarts Bakery Items: Please note on Flexischools Stewart's Bakery items have had a small (10 
cents on most items) price increase due to Stewarts increasing their prices. 
 
 
Mother’s Day Stall: This week we will be holding stalls for children to purchase gifts for Mother’s Day. 
We still require another volunteer to help with the stalls, please sign up here. https://signup.com/go/BasFdUG 
 
To be held in the undercover area at first break on the following days: 
Tuesday 7th May - Foundation and Year 1 
Wednesday 8th May - Years 2, 3 and 4 
Thursday 9th May - Years 5 & 6 
Friday 10th May - Catch up all year levels 
The gifts are priced at $2, $3 and $5 per child.   Lots of great gifts to choose from for Mum/special person. 
 
 
Hot lunches: Each Friday we require a minimum of 5 volunteers to help pack our hot lunches for an hour, 11am to 
12noon. Please sign up here if you are free to help.  

 

 
Hot Lunches 
signup.com 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/BasFdUG
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
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Attachments   
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Community News 
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Are you someone who loves reading and discussing books with friends?  
Join Beyond the Book club at the Sebastopol Library!   Ages 10-14. 

Each month, we'll explore a new book and dive deep into its themes and 
characters. You'll have the opportunity to share your thoughts and insights 

with other book lovers your age. Plus, there will be fun activities and 
snacks to enjoy!  

 
Note: Please call the Sebastopol Library on 5335 7985 prior to booking into this program. 

Sebastopol Library Community Hub, 181 Albert St, Sebastopol 

For free ticket bookings:  https://events.humanitix.com/beyond-the-book 

4-5pm on Friday 7th June, 5th July, 2nd August, 6th September, 4th October, 
1st November and 6th December. 

 
 
 

 

https://events.humanitix.com/beyond-the-book

